
Monday November 14, 2022 

Belle Plaine Community Center 

07:00 pm 

12 citizens present 

PUBLIC HEARING FOR 2023 BUDGET  

Alvin Bartz town Chairman went over the proposed 2023 budget and revenues. 

He stated we will be closing the dump on December 31, 2022.He also stated that 

within the next year or two we will need to do a reevaluation of properties due to 

non-compliance. Alvin then asked if there were any questions or comments about 

the budget. It was stated that our contract from Harter’s went up 4% plus the 

surcharge for fuel.  Shanda Hubertus asked if we have checked around for pricing 

of other garbage haulers? With no further questions or comments the town 

hearing was closed at 7:40 pm. 

SPECIAL TOWN MEETING   

At 7:40 pm a special town meeting was held to approve total 2023 Highway 

Expenditures pursuant to Section 81.03(3) of the Wisconsin Statutes and to adopt 

the 2023 Town Levy to be paid in 2023 pursuant to Section 60.01(1) of the 

Wisconsin Statutes. Glen McMann made a motion to approve the highway 

expenditures and the Town levy, seconded by Kevin King, all in favor non 

opposed, motion carried. 

At 7:45 pm Al Prudom made a motion to adjourn the special town meeting, 

seconded by Glen McMann all in favor non opposed, motion carried. 

MONTHLY TOWN MEETING 

At 7:45 pm Alvin Bartz Chairman called to order the regular town meeting, 

present for roll call was Wade Wisnefske Supervisor #1, Cory Retzlaff Supervisor 

#2, Kristine Vomastic Clerk and Colleen Weishoff Treasurer. 

 



Public comments 

Peter Jensema is still working on the lake levels for the Cloverleaf Lakes. 

CLERKS REPORT 

The Clerk read the minutes from the October 10 and 17 2022 meetings. Wade 
made a motion to approve the minutes seconded by Cory, all three in favor non 
opposed, motion carried. 

APPROVE 2023 BUDGET 

Cory made a motion to adopt the 2023 budget, seconded by Wade Wisnefske, all 
in favor non opposed, motion carried. 

APPROVE CSM MAP FOR MAGEE’S.  

Wade made a motion to approve the Certified Survery Map for the Magee’s 
which will allow their son to build a house on Town Line Road. Lots are all 1 acre 
each. Seconded by Cory Retzlaff, all in favor, none opposed, motion carried. 
When the original comes Alvin can sign and return. 

DISCUSS HOUSE TO HOUSE PICK UP 

Kevin King mentioned that when the Recycling Center is closed there may be 
more garbage dumped in the ditches. Wade stated that he will get the camera up 
at the Recycling Center so that people won’t be dropping their garbage off by the 
fence. We may need to have a cleanup time for residents once or twice a year. 

Shanda Hubertus stated that there is grant money out there for recycling costs to 
hold events like that. 

CHAIRMAN’S REPORT 

Alvin turned over the bill from June Peters who cuts the grass at Bomke 
Cemetery, he also stated that some fencing at the cemetery needs some repair.  

SUPERVISOR REPORT 

Cory talked about the outlet on the Cloverleaf lakes, he stated to do any cleaning 
or changes with the outlet you must go through Scott Koenke from the DNR. 

 



 

TREASURER’S REPORT 

Colleen Weishoff Treasurer went over the bills and finances.  

Wade made a motion to approve the Treasurers report, seconded by Cory, all in 
favor none opposed motion carried. 

Cory made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Wade, all in favor none opposed 
motion carried. 

Kristine Vomastic Clerk, Adjourned at 8:22 pm  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 


